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BACKGROUND 
 
The Property 
 
Hoyt property is located near the end of Butler Road, approximately 1,000 feet south of River 
Road, in the Westbard area. It is bounded by Little Falls Stream Valley Park on the east and 
south, by the Capital Crescent Trail on the west, and by a number of industrial properties on the 
north. Little Falls Parkway runs parallel to the length of the site, about 95 feet to the east.  
 

 
 
 
The Development 
 
The proposed development consists of 30 single-family attached homes, including 5 MPDUs.  
The townhomes will be arranged along both sides of a private driveway. Each townhome will 
have a back yard adjoining parkland.  
 
The property has no direct access to any public roads. Commercial vehicular access to the 
proposed development will be through the adjacent industrial use located at the end of Butler 
Road. The main access to the development will be via an entrance driveway off Little Falls 
Parkway in Little Falls Park. An access easement was granted by the Commission in 2011 for the 
entrance drive.  A 5-foot-wide sidewalk/trail connection will be located on the north side of the 
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entrance driveway to provide a direct connection from the Little Falls Parkway to the Capital 
Crescent Trail. 
 

 
PROPOSED RETAINING WALLS 
 
To accommodate the unit design and site grading, the approved Site Plan shows sections of 
retaining walls along north, east and west property lines. The height of the walls varies from 1 
to 11.5 feet.  The final design of the walls extended the footing of the retaining wall along the 
east property line onto adjacent parkland. The height of the wall varies from 1 to 4.5 feet.  The 
footing of the wall is 1 foot in width and 233 feet in length.   
  
Easement Request 
EYA requested a 698-square-foot easement along the east property line to construct and 
maintain the retaining wall. The easement area is 232.65 feet in length and 3 feet in width (see 
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Attachment A and site development rendering above). In exchange for the easement, EYA 
agreed to dedicate a portion of the property (Parcel B), 1,093 square feet, to the Commission. 
 

CONCLUSION 
 
Parks staff has been working with EYA and their design team to minimize the impact of the 
development on parkland. The final design of the retaining walls limited the footing 
encroachment to only one wall along the east property line. The footing itself is one foot in 
width onto parkland. The easement area and adjacent parkland along the east property line are 
open space to be landscaped with trees and shrubs by the developer. Therefore, the impact of 
the easement on parkland is acceptable.  
 
Dedication of Parcel B to the Commission will provide a logical extension of parkland in this 
area and represents a reasonable compensation for the easement. The proposed exchange of 
the footing easement for dedication of Parcel B will not only facilitate construction of the 
development but also provide additional land to the park, which the Commission did not 
receive through previous regulatory process of this project. Therefore, staff recommends 
approval of the request. 
 
 
 
 
 
ATTACHMENT 
 
A. Easement request by EYA, dated march 25, 2013 
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ATTACHMENT  A 
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